Breckenridge Subdivision Property Owners’ Association (BSPOA)
Meeting Minutes

December 13, 2015

Call to order

Dan Batson called the meeting to order at 7:38pm at Dan Batson’s residence.
Present were:

Brionne Ouei, President

Dan Batson, Secretary

Anthony Phelps, Treasurer

Warren King, Director 1 – via phone

Jean Monefeldt, Director 2
Approval of minutes from last meeting

Minutes from the meeting held on 08/10/2015 were read.  Dan Batson motioned to accept the minutes as read, second by Jean Monefeldt and all were in favor.

Old Business
Dan mentioned the dead shrubs due to pests and thought we had paid for pest control.  It was determined that Travis Lawncare had dropped the ball on this in 2013/14(?) and that is what allowed the bagworms to eat up those shrubs.

Brionne will talk to Westwood Gardens again to see if they can replace the dead shrubs.  Brionne will text the cost to the board members and each of us will reply back with yea or nay.
Motion to table until Spring, Anthony Phelps second and all were in favor.
Brionne brought up the portion of sidewalk in need of repair as it is sticking up.  Dan motioned we start getting bids for repair, second by Anthony and all were in favor.

Anthony will be getting bids for the sidewalk and repair and curb repair this week.

Anthony stated we have 1 bid in for $3000 which was very high.  We are going to get a couple more bids for the project and Anthony will report back.

Sidewalk is being fixed currently and is slated to be repoured on 12/14/2015.  Final cost was $2000.  Crosswalk to the trail systems will be something the city might do for us in the near future.

Dan and others on the board will be starting to get bids from companies who could resurface driveways so we can see where the breaks would come in.  Once we find this out, we will get with all lot owners to see who might want to participate in the resurfacing.  

We are still working on bids for this.  Dan is going to send an email to all BSPOA members and post on our facebook site to ask who is interested in this.  Once we get the count/addresses, we will forward this information to the best bidder.
Wednesday at 4pm, Dan has Seal Smart coming out to assess and give bids.  We have one other company that will submit bids and then all will be presented to our members via Facebook page.
New Business
Treasurers Report:  $16,107.76 balance as of end of November.  Check for ~$24 for a foreclosure on a lien we had on one property.  Water bill for last 2 months was double the amount normal.  We had another broken irrigation pipe that went unnoticed or someone messed with the water timing.  No one is to mess with the timer other than a board member, and this reminder will be put in the dues notices.
Treasurer also confirmed that no reimbursement payments have been made to Dan Batson for our website hosting fees.  Anthony and Dan to work on getting these fee reimbursements caught up.

Brionne mentioned it might be a good idea for the board to put a vote to our neighborhood and see if we can “adopt a trail” for a portion of the brand new trail system Rogers has beginning across Pleasant Ridge Road at the foot of our hillside entrance.

Anthony is going to find out more about what adopting a trail entails and will report back to the board.  Once we know, we will post something on our facebook page.  Per Anthony on 08/10/2015, we have no information just yet as the city is not sure how they are going to handle the adopt-a-trail yet.  Once we have information, Anthony will report back to the board.
There were no proposed amendments to the covenants this year, so we had no meeting in September.
POA Meeting dates will be held the 3rd Sunday of each designated month in 2016.
Adjournment

Dan Batson motioned to adjourn at 8:46pm, second by Anthony, all were in favor.
